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Notes of a Meeting of Cycle Shepway 
With KCC on 28 September 2016 at the Civic Centre, Folkestone

Present:  David Taylor (Chairman), Rhona Hodges (Secretary), Jean Baker, Alan Joyce, Alex Sansom and Katie Cullen. 

1.  Cinque Ports Cycleway
Katie Cullen confirmed that work would be starting very soon on Phase 1 a of the Cycleway; Phase 1 b was awaiting the (allocated) funding. Agreed KC would send details of the work programme to Alex Sansom for circulation to members. There was no objection to erecting additional advisory signs to alleviate problems in Sandgate – DT to meet Sandgate PC members 29/9.  Signs would be erected along the proposed Cycleway as far as Dungeness.
AS reported that SDC would claim unadopted land near Sandgate Rowing Club with a view to clearing vehicles.
Hythe TC had objected to the proposal to upgrade the footpath across Hythe Green. Agreed Alan Joyce would consult Ashley Tanton on his reasons for objecting; subsequently, if necessary, AS would arrange a meeting with Hythe Green Preservation Society and Hythe TC to explain the scheme, supported by a letter from Damian Collins.
Proposals for the route along the Ranges and the Dymchurch seawall had now been accepted by the MOD.
At Greatstone and Littlestone, suggestions for a boardwalk were unlikely to be successful.  KC would meet officers from Sussex CC who might have useful experience from crossing the Bexhill-Hastings beach.
2   Folkestone Cycle tracks
Reports in the local paper confirmed that plans for a route from Harvey GS to The Harbour had been approved in principle, and Amey were working on detailed design.
DT would be meeting KCC officers on site to explain the problems and dangers
 of Tontine Street.
Agreed KC would promote the maintenance of the track in Park Farm Road and the former A20 road to Linksway, in consultation with Tony Gilbert.
Sheltered cycle stands had been ordered for Folkestone West station!

Next meeting of Cycle Shepway – Wednesday 7 December at the Civic Centre
.


Date for the next meeting – To be arranged at the beginning of December 
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Minutes of AGM of 


Cycle Shepway 


 


held on 6 January 2015 at the Civic Centre, Folkestone


 


 


Present: 


David Taylor (Chairman


) 


Rhona Hodges (S


ecretary), Jean Baker (Founder),


 


Joe Grey 


(D


eputy Chairman),


)


 


Steve Burton (Committee),


 


Dave Kesby


 


and Ian Banham


 


 


Apologies for Absence


:  


 


Cllr Russell Tillson 


, 


Alan Joyce, 


Hugh Robertson


-


Ritchie, 


Paul 


Rees, 


 


Jeff Lyle, Alex Sansom and  Cllr Martin Whybrow.


 


 


1.


 


Minutes:


  


Proposed by Joe Grey and s


econded by


 


Rhona Hodges: the minutes of the 


meeting on 23 September 2014 were confirmed.


 


 


2.


 


Matters arising from the minutes:


 


 


Minute 2:  


Joe Grey said that he still intended to monitor Facebook activity, and David 


Taylor 


agreed that more posts could be s


ubmitted to himself for publication.


 


Action by DT, JG


 


 


3


.


 


Chairman’s Report:  


David Taylor reported on


 


a year of good progress 


–


 


one of the best 


yet. 


 


At long last, Cycle Shepway had


 


wormed its way into the consciousness of our local 


authorities 


–


 


Kent Cou


nty Council, Shepway District Council and the various town and parish 


councils in the district.  A case in point was a remark from Cllr Alan Clifton Holt, an SDC member 


of the Joint Transportation Board, who said: “Cycle Shepway is such a prominent lobby, 


we can’t 


ignore you.”


 


 


On the Cinque Ports Cycleway, the committee had


 


sorted out issues with the Sandgate


 


residents


.  


 


“Respec


t and Share the Path” signs would


 


be going up in Sandgate this month


, with


 


the rest of the 


60 signs waiting to be fixed at interv


als between Folkestone and Dungeness.  


 


 


In the summer CySy


 


also engaged with the Ministry of Defence over easing fencing around the 


Hythe Ranges to accommodate the cycleway.  It was a surprisingly good meeting with various 


officers and officials, together


 


with Damian Collins, our MP, who engineered t


he meeting.  


 


 


In November we had a productive meeting with Kent County Council’s Colin Finch and Richard 


Heaps.  Again, it was good to have KCC very much on board.  


DT


 


thank


ed


 


Joe


 


Grey, who led the 


team,


 


for h


is excellent work.


 


 


In the


 


drive to educa


te cyclists to use bells, there had been


 


three quite successful bell


-


stops 


–


 


two at 


Sandgate and one at Dymchurch.  


T


hat campaign 


should continue 


this year.  CySy


 


also had a 


presence, in conjunction with Spokes, 


at 


the Sandgate Festival.  The Group had


 


been involved too 


with KCC and SDC in planning signage to guide cyclists and pedestrians from Folkestone Central 


railway station towards the town centre, the harbour and the projected Cinque Ports Cycleway.
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